Fruitport District Library Board of Directors
Regular Meeting
Wednesday, October 23,  2024


The meeting was called to order by President Rose Dillon at 5:34 p.m.
Present:  Rose Dillon, Ruth Woodward, Anna Dudas, Nan Riekse .  Trustees Overkamp, Bo and Rule were excused.
Also in attendance were Matt Lubbers-Moore, Donna Esch, Bill Weimer.

The agenda was unanimously accepted as presented.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:   Donna Esch addressed the board about some of the negative comments that were received on our Facebook page following the Art Gala held in the Library basement.  The main concern is the stairs and the importance that the board consider a building with easier access for all.

REPORTS

Library Report:  The library Director reported that he has completed and submitted the annual State Aid report and provided copies for the board.  Patron numbers continue to grow and programs are well received.  Winter programs are in the works.  Matt also reported that he is meeting with the staff to improve their schedules and division of duties.

Secretary’s Report:  Motion by Woodward supported by Dudas, to accept the minutes as presented .  Motion passed unanimously.

Building Report:  Bill Weimer reported that we did have some heat problems with a circulation pump.  Anderson did not come when called, so Bill was able to find another company to complete the necessary work.  
All new smoke detectors have been installed in the library which are warranteed for 10 years and do not require batteries.

Treasurer’s Report:  A review of financial information was presented by Trustee Dillon. 
A motion was made by Trustee Woodward, supported by Trustee Riekse to approve payment of September bills totaling $8,448.04.  Motion passed unanimously by rollcall vote.


OLD BUSINESS

New library locations:  Although Ron Cooper was again unable to attend our meeting, he did provide maps for the board to look at and the area where he feels we should be concentrating our efforts for a new building.  This map will appear in the latest issue of the Fruitport Area News asking the public  if they know of property within that area that might be available.  It was pointed out, however, that the overwhelming opinion from our recent survey expressed a desire to keep the library in its current location.  

Discussion followed regarding what our plan is going forward.  Our goal is to obtain a site, an architect, and builder in 2025, and to complete phase one of building in 2026. The director will arrange for both Matt Slagle and Kyle Osterhart to attend our December meeting to discuss their new plans/ideas.


NEW BUSINESS

Discuss Air Conditioner Quote from GW:  Following discussion, the board decided that any repairs to the system could wait until spring.  Trustee Dillon will contact GW to find out how long they will honor the quote they provided and also if a new unit would be able to be moved to a new building.  We will return to this discussion in April of 2025.

Library Luncheon:  The board discussed possible businesses to provide our annual Holiday Luncheon.  Trustee Dillon will look into this further. The luncheon will take place prior to our December meeting at 5:15, with the regular meeting beginning at 6:00 p.m. All board members, staff and Friends of the Library will be invited.  The board will consider moving the December meeting a week earlier (December 11) due to the close proximity to Christmas. 
It was also decided that the board will discuss holiday gifts at the November meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:  None


Motion by Dudas, supported by Reikse to adjourn.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Ruth Woodward

